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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Kimberly Underwood, Great Plains Regional Director
Date:

August 10, 2015


Subject:
Region End of Year Report
The Great Plains Region chapters have worked hard to increase membership in the past year. Since the mid-year board meeting, we have increased membership from 185 to 242 members. Combined for the total year, the membership in the Great Plains region has increased a total of 93 members. As the Regional Director, I have worked with each state to help them in any way I can to increase their membership and knowledge of NADE.
Colorado is busy preparing for the NADE conference in 2016.  They have been actively raising money and working on events for the conference. I have made myself available to help them in any way possible.

I have worked closely with each state to become incorporated and apply for their EIN numbers with the help of NADE Treasurer, Julie Kujath. 

Each state held activities to celebrate NDPW and Organ Donation month. There were multiple fundraisers held to support charitable organizations and fellow DD employees who were in need. The Great Plains Region shows how caring and compassionate they are not only in the work they do each day but also in the thoughtful way they reach out to others who need assistance. The Jefferson City, Missouri chapter, MADE, collected for school supplies, adopted families at Christmas and did multiple fundraisers to raise money and send one member to the conference in Oregon. In the St. Louis, Missouri, MADE chapter they had an activity each day of NDPW week to celebrate their employees which included desserts, gift certificates and lunch and learn presentations. The Montana chapter grew from one member to eighteen, held a pizza party to discuss NADE topics, and gave out treats to all members during NDPW week. Colorado’s chapter, CADE, brought in a speaker from Donor Alliance for Organ Donation month.
I have enjoyed my time as Regional Director and look forward to the upcoming year. I feel privileged to serve in this capacity and work with all the wonderful people of NADE.
Respectfully submitted, 

Kimberly Underwood
